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Highway Improvement Request Form 
Blackland Crossroads 

 
1. Introduction 
 
In November, the Council received a Highway Improvement Request Form from a resident of 
Blackland Crossroads. The resident raises issues of speeding traffic going through Blackland 
Crossroads, both downhill from the direction of the golf course, and uphill, accelerating out of the “S 
bend” past Blackland Mill. The resident believes that this is making it more dangerous to exit onto 
the Quemerford to Devizes Road, particularly for slower-turning farm vehicles. The resident also 
notes that the presence of the entrance to 1 Blackland Crossroads, which is directly off this road. 
 
The resident has requested a weight limit to prevent HGVs from using this “C” road and a 40mph 
speed limit covering Blackland Crossroads and its vicinity. 
 
 
2. Background and Discussion 
 
Blackland Crossroads is an uncontrolled staggered crossroads. The principle road, with priority, is a 
minor road, running north-south, linking Quemerford with the A361 to the east of Devizes. It is a 
convenient route for HGVs due to the presence of the Hopton Industrial Estate on the eastern side 
of Devizes. 
 

 
 
The other two arms are also both minor roads, one heading west to Stockley Lane, and the other 
heading east into Calstone. 
 
All four limbs of the crossroads are at the national speed limit. 
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Interrogation of publicly available accident data (via Crashmap) for the years 2013 to 2022 has 
identified: 
 

• Two slight accidents at the crossroads (in 2013 and 2018). 

• Two slight accidents to the south (in 2021 and 2022). 

• One serious (2022) and two slight (2014 and 2016) to the north, on the “S bends”. 
 

 
 
There is no empirical speed survey data available at this location.  
 
 
3. Recommendation 
 
The Highway Improvement Request Form has been considered by the Council’s Highways, Transport 
and Road Safety Working Group, with the recommendation that: 
 

• The Council endorses the Highway Improvement Request Form and submits it to LHFIG with a 
request for it to consider and provide advice on how best to control issues of speeding and 
heavy lorries reported at this location. 

 
 
 
Cllr John Barnes 
Chair, Highways, Transport & Road Safety Working Group 
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Appendix A – Highway Improvement Request Form 

 


